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		Dear Member,
 
The London & South East Relationship Management team are keen to ensure that key updates and information of relevance are communicated to you, and your local law society, periodically. 
 
Please feel free to share the information below more widely with your committees and your membership.
 
 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) pages
 
We know members will have questions about the implications of coronavirus (COVID-19) for their clients, their businesses, their professional obligations, their own wellbeing and that of their employees.

In response to questions from our members, our latest advice for firms is listed on our designated Covid-19 page. This information will be updated regularly to reflect the most recent guidance.
As well as updates and advice, we're influencing government, regulators and other stakeholders on behalf of our members.

To stay up to date on the impact on the sector and our latest support, please keep checking our website, subscribe to our Gazette Daily News Update, check the latest coronavirus news from the Gazette, follow us on Twitter, subscribe to our weekly Professional Update email newsletter. Firms should also  sign up to receive government email alerts to ensure they are acting on the latest information. Please also consider following The Law Society on LinkedIn, if you aren't already, as all updates are communicated via that account in real time.
 
HMCTS also offer a daily operational update- Read more and sign up here
 
Please get in touch to share any concerns you have relating to coronavirus and your business and the practice of law. Your feedback is essential in order for us to keep our guidance as up-to-date and relevant as possible. Contact beth.quinn@lawsociety.org.uk 
 
 
Rapid Consultation: The impact of COVID-19 measures on the civil justice system
 
The measures put in place to tackle the spread of COVID-19 have resulted in significant changes in the operation of the civil justice system, particularly the swift expansion of the use of remote hearings. It is unknown how long these measures will continue for.
 
The Civil Justice Council (CJC) therefore considers it important and timely to seek feedback on the impact of these changes. This feedback will be used to inform any further guidance that is issued and identify areas where additional work may be needed.
 
The CJC has commissioned an independent review led by Dr Natalie Byrom, Director of Research at The Legal Education Foundation. The review will close on Friday 15 May in order to report by the following Friday.
 
Read more and get involved here
 
If you respond to the consultation and are happy to provide the Law Society with a copy of your response, or any feedback, please send this to Kate.Fox@lawsociety.org.uk this will help inform our response.
 
 
Coronavirus (COVID-19): Five essential issues for smaller firms

Coronavirus is a global crisis, which is likely to affect us individually one way or another. Nicholas Woolf explores five essential issues:
 
        Cash flow
is your firm eligible for business support measures?
 
        Location
does your firm have the equipment and IT security to operate from home?
 
        Compliance
are you complying with your regulatory obligations?
 
        Employment
are you or your firm's staff eligible for income support schemes?
 
        Succession
can your firm manage if partners or staff get seriously ill or worse?

Read the article in full here
 
 
Protecting your firm if you fall victim to a scam
 
There has been a 400% increase in coronavirus-themed phishing emails in March 2020 alone.
 
Our practice note has been updated to reflect the risks created by the coronavirus pandemic and the reality of operating a law firm in conditions of lock down. It also includes links to additional advice and guidance that may help.
 
Read the practice note in full here
 
 
Common legal issues and coronavirus (COVID-19) toolkit for MPs
 
We've put together a toolkit as a resource to help MPs and their staff answer questions they're likely to be getting from their constituents.
 
The solicitors' profession feels a strong sense of responsibility to help keep the wheels of justice turning and to uphold the rule of law through these unprecedented times. As legal issues can be confusing, complex and may leave constituents unsure of what they need to do and what could happen as a results of the decisions they make.
 
Although this guidance does not replace legal advice, it provides an overview of: the key issues; legal points to consider; government or regulator guidance which may help constituents.
 
View the toolkit in full here
 
 
Disability in the legal profession - roundtables to discuss the current position and where we go from here
 
Alongside our Lawyers with Disabilities Division, we’ve been supporting a project led by Professor Debbie Foster of Cardiff Business School, Cardiff University and independent researcher Dr Natasha Hirst, called "Legally Disabled?".

This project is the first of its kind to document the career experiences of disabled people working in the legal profession- Find out more about the project.

The 'Legally Disabled' survey of solicitors and paralegals found 60% had experienced ill-treatment in the workplace, and of these 80% believed it was related to disability.

In a series of roundtables, Debbie and Natasha will provide a practical and constructive overview of their research findings and recommendations. This will be followed by a discussion about actions and 'easy wins' to support firms and organisations to identify opportunities and challenges for improving disability inclusion.

In the present circumstances, all roundtables will be on Zoom:
· Friday 22 May, 12.30pm to 2pm
· Wednesday 27 May, 9.30am to 11am
· Tuesday 2 June, 4pm to 5.30pm
To register for a roundtable please visit our webpage for those wishing to read the research reports before the event, both the full report and the executive summary of findings and recommendations can be downloaded on the Legally Disabled? website
 
 
Open consultations
 
Ongoing competence - closing date extended to 6 June 2020
Link to call for evidence
Policy Lead: Chenab.Mangat@lawsociety.org.uk
 
The Legal Services Board (LSB) is reviewing how legal regulators ensure that the legal professionals they regulate remain competent throughout their careers.
 
This Call for Evidence is the first stage of this work to look at ongoing competence from an evidence-based position to determine whether the current system is sufficient. The LSB is engaging with stakeholders and will review information, then determine next steps. 
 
The call for evidence requests information on the following 4 key areas, identified by their earlier work in this area:
 
§ Defining competence and competence assurance
§ Consumer expectations of competence
§ Competence assurance in the legal services sector
§ Competence assurance in other sectors
 
Revisions to the Attorney General's Guidance on disclosure and the CPIA Code of Practice - closing date extended to 22 July 2020
Link to consultation
Policy Lead: Janet.Arkinstall@lawsociety.org.uk 
 
The Attorney General's Office is consulting on changes to the guidelines and Code of Practice for disclosure.
 
 
If you have any questions in relation to any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact us at London&SouthEastTeam@lawsociety.org.uk          
 
 
Best wishes,
 
Beth, Bhavni and Stuart
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